

All communications to be addressed to: the Chief Executive Officer P.O. Box 94 Donnybrook, W.A. 6239

Telephone: (08) 9780 4200 Facsimile: (08) 9731 1677

Email: shire@donnybrook.wa.gov.au

Website: www.donnybrook-balingup.wa.gov.au

Your Ref:

Our Ref: DEP 48; ICOR7659

Enquiries:



Mr Warwick Gately AM Electoral Commissioner Office of the Electoral Distribution Commissioners GPO Box F316 PERTH WA 6841

Dear Sir

Re: New Western Australian Electoral Boundaries

I refer to your letter dated 30 March 2007 inviting the Council to make a written submission concerning the new boundaries.

The Shire of Donnybrook-Balingup is currently situated in the Capel electorate, and generally that has been acceptable in the past.

The Council believes the following factors are relevant to the proposed new boundaries.

- 1. The whole of the Shire should be located within the same electorate is a prime factor.
- 2. The Shire has shared community of interest with the areas to the north and west of the Shire, and in particular the rural areas of the Shires of Dardanup and Capel, and to a lesser extent the neighbouring rural areas of the Shires of Bridgetown-Greenbushes and Boyup Brook.
- 3. The current extreme western boundary of the Capel electorate adjoining the Indian Ocean coastline is isolated from the more common areas of community interest accepted by the Shire.
- 4. The Shire has limited community of interest with the Shire of Collie.
- 5. The name of the new electorate to include reference to Donnybrook, Preston or a relevant Aboriginal name for the district.

The Shire of Donnybrook/Balingup is a thriving community, living in harmony with its unique rural environment whilst cherishing its diversity of heritage and culture.



The limited time available has not enabled a detailed analysis or submission to be prepared and the Council may make a further submission once the proposed boundaries are published in late June.

Yours sincerely

Gary Martin

ACTING CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

2 May 2007